THE





Bugle

A Publication of the Zeta Lambda Chapter, Alpha Tau Omega Fraternity

Fall 1992

VOLUME 9 - Number 2

MURRAY STATE UNIVERSITY

HOMECOMING '92 —— Final Call for 101 N. 16th Street OCTOBER 2-3 ——

Homecoming at Murray State University will be held October 2-3, 1992, in Murray. Activities planned by the Alumni Association will kick off at 9:30 a.m. on Friday with a golf tournament at Murray Country Club. A four-man scramble format is being planned and all alumni wishing to play in the tournament should be at the Country Club no later than 9:30 a.m.

On Friday evening, festivities will continue at 8:30 p.m. at the Chapter House with an Alumni Association cocktail reception/dance.

On Saturday morning at 8:30 a.m., the Alumni Association will hold its annual

breakfast meeting at the Holiday Inn. Game time for the homecoming football game is scheduled for 2:30 p.m. at Stewart Stadium.

Make plans now to attend Homecoming '92. If current construction plans for the new House remain on schedule, this will be the last Homecoming at the 101 North 16th Street location.

The assessment for the weekend's activities is \$35.00 per alumnus (lifetime members of the Association may attend free of charge). The assessment does not include the golf tournament. Green fees, cart and entry fee will be payable at the course.

SKETCH OF PROPOSED CHAPTER HOUSE



CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION FUND DRIVE CONTINUES Construction to Begin in Fall 1992

The Board of Directors of the Zeta Lambda Alumni and Housing Association approved the final plans for the construction of the new Chapter House at its September meeting. The Board has directed the Construction Subcommittee to finalize its construction plan and to begin site work at the new location in October of 1992. The Construction Subcommittee has begun the bid process and should have a contractor lined up by Homecoming. The estimated project cost at this time is \$380-400,000.00, exclusive of furnishings for the new House.

The Board also at its September meeting gave final approval to the President to obtain financing sufficient to supplement the fundraising to build the House in an amount not to exceed \$200,000.00. Negotiations are presently under way with area

banks to obtain suitable financing. The Capital Fund Drive to date has received in excess of \$103,000.00 in executed pledges/contributions. The Board of Directors has approved the allocation of an additional \$40,000.00 of Alumni Association funds to the project. An additional \$60-75,000.00 still must be raised during the next 90 days to construct the new house in accordance with present plans. More than 150 Brothers have contributed to date. All Brothers who have pledged or have made contributions to the date of printing of this Newsletter are listed below.

Any alumnus who wishes to contribute to the Capital Construction Fund Drive may do so by calling Jeff S. Taylor, collect at (502) 686-8084, Loman Brown at (216) 659-3518 or Mike Sanford at (619) 566-3843.

Tom Ryan

Clint Adams Todd Adams Logan Anderson Anonymous* J. Greg Arterburn* Joel Atchison C.B. Baize Dan Barnard* William E. Beasley* Randy Bethel* Salvatore Biviano Richard Blalock* David Blivin Shawn Boyle Don Brown* Harold Brown* Loman Brown* Russel Bucrchett John Burrus* Jay Canon* David Carr George Carter* Steve Cole Bryan Crain David Curry Michael Dailey Homer Davenport Mike Devers James E. Devillez* Kenneth Dillingham Ray Dowell Scott Dreher Donald Eckert Sam Ellington Ralph Evitts James Farrell Dennis Faulkner

James Finch

David Finley*

Thomas Fitzpatrick

Paul Finley*

John Fleming, II Robert G. Ford* Nicki Foust David A. Franklin* Dwight Fugate Jimmy Gaines* M. Kirby Gordon, II* Teddy Gore Patrick Gossum* David Graham* Wiliam Gravis* Timothy Gross Pat Guariglia Steven Guariglia Mike Guenther* Pat Guenther* James M. Harris* Dr. Ken Harrell* Kenneth E. Harrell, Jr.* Kerry Harvey* Carroll Hayden® John Hawks* James H. Henry* Dennis Hill Donnie Holland Steve Hoover Dave Hornback* Randall House Ben Howard* Furgison Hunter Randy Hutchinson* David Keith Inman Terry Irwin Rick Jackson David James Edwin Jeffress Robert Jennings Fred Johnson Mickey Johnson* Norris Johnson Richard Johnson

Dr. Earl Jones*

Joseph Kauffman William Ladd Steve Lamar Sid Law* Scott Lawson Michael Lee® Jack Lichtenberg* Tom Madison* Lewis Mathis Robin Matteson Thomas McClure Pat Melchiors Pat Milam* Kenny Milligan* David Moffett* Hugh Montgomery Larry Mullen* James Myers Dennis Nall* Ron Newcomer Kevin Neoll* William Nolan* Daniel Oates Edwin Odom Sean O'Neill Dennis Owens* David Parker* Steve Parker George Potts Michael Presson* Robert Prince* Jeff Pugh* Tedrry Quiggins Gene Ray* Lynn Richard* Jay Richey* Kirby A. Rhines* Kurt Rhines* Gene Roberts* Tom Robertson* Bill Rottgering* Robert Rudolph*

David Salyers Mike Sanford® William Schade Michael Seibert James Self John Sharber Jack Shell* John Shroat George Smiley Scott Smith* Thomas L. Spelman* Dick Stacey* Glenn "Buford" Strangland* Chad Steininger Larry Stewart Steve Story* Alan Stout* Keith Stout* Richard Strode* Craig Sullivan Finn Swarting Don R. Taylor Dwain Taylor* Jeff S. Taylor* Richard Thomas Anthony Thompson John Tierney Wayne Tolen John Treas Marcus Turner Kevin Uhls Billy R. Wagoner* Edwin Walpole James Terry Wilkinson* Wallace Willoughby* Jim Yeiser Eddie Young James Zieren

Congress in New Orleans

The 77th ATO Congress was held in New Orleans this year during the first week of August. Brothers attending Congress from Zeta Lambda were Brian Thomas (Taylorsville, KY) and Brian Wilmurth, President (East Prairie, MO).

Thomas was busy attending discussion sessions on Risk Management, Chapter Advisory Committees, and Chapter Management. Wilmurth was the Chairman of the National Delinquencies Committee and was busy meet-

ing with other delegates in an effort to resolve their debt to the National Headquarters.

During Congress the National Dues and Insurance was raised, the minimum length requirement for pledging was lifted and a maximum length was set at twenty school weeks.

Also during congress, Zeta Lambda was cited for following the National Risk Management Policy, resulting in the dismissal of our lawsuit.

ATO Defends IFC All-Sports Trophy

The Taus will open the IFC softball season against the Sig Eps this week. They are defending softball champions from last year with seven returning starters.

Coach Mike Gowen (Boonville, IN) is looking forward to leading the Taus into another great opening season of IFC competition. "I expect to field one of the best softball teams in ATO history, for we have a lot of experience as well as great talent throughout the entire line-up."

Rush Starts September 14

Greek rush started September 14 for all fraternities at Murray State University. ATO rush chairman, Brent Mayhabb (East Prairie, MO) hopes to get several quality men to take a serious look at ATO's great brotherhood and pledge. Rush ends September 21 with rushees accepting bids September 22.

Chapter Plans Busy Fall

The active chapter is excited about the upcoming fall semester. With approximately 72 brothers returning to campus this fall, a full schedule is being drawn that includes at least one activity per week to keep up chapter spirits.

Looking for lost brothers

Please send any current information that you might have on ATO-Zeta Lambda members that have moved recently.

We currently utilize a mailing list supplied by ATO national and try to cross check this list with one from Murray State to confirm the most current addresses and phone numbers. Keeping track of 'younger Alumni' is especially difficult due to frequent career changes and relocations. We have also discovered through our phone-a-thon efforts that many of our addresses and phone numbers are to parents of our members.

Obviously if you are reading this and you received it in the mail we have a current address, but please take a few minutes to send the address and phone number of a Brother that is not receiving our newsletters and information.

The opportunity to contact a 'Lost' Brother and renew his interest in our chapter is very important to the Active Chapter in Murray and the Alumni Association.

Name:		transferred at
Address:	od sale for lebit is	Autro Obstante:
City	State	Zip Code
Phone: _		Approx. Pledge Class Yr.
Send to:	Alpha Tau Omega P.O. Box 821 Murray, Kentucky	42071

ALPHA TAU OMEGA

P.O. BOX 821 MURRAY, KY 42071 Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Murray, KY Permit 149



402 KIRBY RHINES 10205 W WESTWEGO PLA LOUISVILLE KY 40299